
To:  Board of Directors 

From: Mark Bergthold, Bond Project Manager 

Subject:  Bond Activity Report as of March 31, 2022 

 

Significant progress was made on many items during March.  We are in the final design phase for this 
summer’s projects, which include the renovation of CMHS bathrooms,  2d floor locker and floor tile 
replacement, the creation of an upper commons student lounge, district-wide paving, roofing, and the 
removal and replacement of the CMHS rooftop HVAC units.  Each of these projects is in the process of 
final design work so that orders can be placed in time to insure they will be here when needed.  The 
rooftop HVAC units have the longest lead time, and that order has been placed. 

The 65% design plans were submitted by BLRB in late March, and are being reviewed for accuracy and 
completeness.  The pace will increase from now until the end of school in June, at which time demolition 
of the current CMHS lobby and current front offices will begin.   

Tasks in process during March: 

- Design work for summer 2022 projects continued 
- Reviewed the scope of all summer 2022 projects 
- Options for bathroom design were reviewed 
- Obtaining updated pricing for all phases of all summer projects continued 

 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

Mark Bergthold 

Bond Project Manager 

 

 


